The Borough of Union Beach Newsletter

"The Best Little Town in New Jersey"

Summer 2024

Mayor Charles W. Cocuzza

Council President Albin J. Wicki Councilman Louis Andreuzzi Councilman Albert Lewandowski Councilman Louis Riccardi Councilwoman Cherlanne Roche Councilwoman Eileen Woodruff

Our Beach is Now <u>OPEN</u> and The Borough of Union Beach welcomes all to attend our annual

INDEPENDENCE DAY FIREWORKS

Wednesday, July 3, at the beachfront after 9 p.m. Rain date: Friday, July 5

CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES ON YOUR RETIREMENT! YOU WILL BE MISSED!!

Robert "Mike" Kelly, DPW Heavy Equipment Operator— 38 years Anne Marie Friscia, Borough Clerk — 27 years Jeffrey Lantz, DPW Mechanic — 16 years

Clean Communities Day

Join us on Saturday, September 28, as Union Beach holds its annual Clean Communities Day! All participants MUST register by Friday, September 20, as Waivers of Liability need to be in place prior to the event, and we need to know the number of participants. You may print waivers by clicking on the Clean Communities page on the Borough's web site, www.ubnj.net.

Mini-grants up to \$100 are available for a limited number of organized groups (such as scouts, church, school, or civic groups; and other similar organized groups). Mini-grants will be distributed at the Council meeting on November 25. Strict rules apply regarding adult supervision of minors. This event will be held RAIN or SHINE, so please dress appropriately.

If you would like to register yourself, or a group, or if you have any questions, please call Clean Communities Coordinator, Mary Mancini, at 732-264-1133, or email her at memancini@unionbeachnj.gov.

*** PLEASE SUPPORT OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES ***

*** This Newsletter is intended for the residents of Union Beach **only**. Information regarding curbside pick-ups pertains only to Union Beach. The Union Beach Recycling Center does NOT accept <u>any type</u> of materials from residents outside of Union Beach. ***

Borough Meetings and Events Borough Phone Numbers FIRE 911 **FIRST AID** 911 July POLICE (732) 264-0313 Chief Michael Woodrow MUNICIPAL ADMINISTRATOR (732) 264-3026 3 (Wednesday) Independence Day Fireworks at Dark at the Beachfront Robert M. Howard, Jr. 4 (Thursday) Borough Offices Closed — Independence Day (732) 264-2365 HEALTH OFFICE Independence Day Fireworks Rain Date 5 (Friday) SPCA of MONMOUTH CNTY (732) 383-1090 Library Association Meeting at 6:30 p.m. in the Library 9 (Tuesday) SEWER DEPARTMENT (732) 264-5657 10 (Wednesday) Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront Alice Ostervich FINANCE DEPARTMENT (732) 264-9029 10 (Wednesday) Community Alliance Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall Michael Pennell 11 (Thursday) Mayor & Council Agenda Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall **BOROUGH CLERK** (732) 264-2277 15 (Monday) Board of Health Meeting at 6 p.m. in Borough Hall Anne Marie Friscia 17 (Wednesday) Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront Alexandra Sweeney 18 (Thursday) Mayor & Council Public Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall TAX ASSESSOR (732) 264-2360 Michael DelRe Recreation Commission Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall 22 (Monday) COURT ADMINISTRATOR (732) 264-9098 24 (Wednesday) Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront Sharon Devaney Christmas in July Movie & Celebration at 8:30 p.m. at Scholer Park 26 (Friday) TAX COLLECTOR (732) 264-5662 31 (Wednesday) Planning Board Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall Desiree Durkin **PUBLIC WORKS DEPT. &** 31 (Wednesday) Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront RECYCLING CENTER (732) 264-1133 Ronald Burkhardt **August** Mary E. Mancini PLANNING/ZONING BOARD (732) 739-1503 Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront 7 (Wednesday) Laurette Wade **CODE ENFORCER** (732) 526-8686 Library Association Meeting at 6:30 p.m. in the Library 13 (Tuesday) Amado Bencosme, Jr. 14 (Wednesday) Community Alliance Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall CONSTRUCTION DEPT. (732) 526-8687 14 (Wednesday) Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront Timothy Davis Mayor & Council Agenda Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall 15 (Thursday) RECREATION Search "Union Beach 19 (Monday) Board of Health Meeting at 6 p.m. in Borough Hall Recreation" 21 (Wednesday) Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront on Facebook Mayor & Council Public Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall 22 (Thursday) (732) 264-3792 LIBRARY Deadline for Submission to 2024 Autumn Newsletter 23 (Friday) **BOARD OF EDUCATION** (732) 264-3133 (732) 264-5400 26 (Monday) Recreation Commission Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall MEMORIAL SCHOOL **T&M ASSOCIATES** (732) 671-6400 28 (Wednesday) Planning Board Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall (732) 850-6103 O.E.M. 28 (Wednesday) Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront Michael DeRupo 31 (Saturday) American Legion BBQ NJ AMERICAN WATER COMPANY 1-800-652-6987 September 1-800-GAS LEAK 2 (Monday) Borough Offices Closed - Labor Day

	Z (Williay)	bolough Offices Closed — Labor Day
	4 (Wednesday)	Music and Beachfront Entertainment from 6 to 9 p.m. at Beachfront
	10 (Tuesday)	Library Association Meeting at 6:30 p.m. in the Library
	11 (Wednesday)	Community Alliance Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall
	12 (Thursday)	Mayor & Council Agenda Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall
	16 (Monday)	Board of Health Meeting at 6 p.m. in Borough Hall
	19 (Thursday)	Mayor & Council Public Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall
	23 (Monday)	Recreation Commission Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall
	25 (Wednesday)	Planning Board Meeting at 7 p.m. in Borough Hall
	26 (Thursday)	NJNG Energy Assistance Day — 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. at Borough Hall
	28 (Saturday)	Clean Communities Day — MUST PRE-REGISTER
ı		

- More information on many of these events can be found throughout this Newsletter.
- Please check the Borough's web site, ubnj.net, as well as the web sites and social media pages of each separate organization for updates regarding cancellations.

NJ NATURAL GAS COMPANY JCP&L 1-800-662-3115

IMPORTANT MESSAGE

Please do NOT blow/sweep cut grass or leaves into the road, or into the catch basins.

Newsletter Deadline

Submissions for the 2024 Autumn Issue of the Borough of Union Beach Newsletter are due by August 23. All submissions should be sent in writing to Mary Mancini, Department of Public Works by emailing memancini@unionbeachnj.gov.

2023 Tax Sale

Any open balances for real estate property taxes or sewer rental taxes that remain from 2023 will be eligible for TAX SALE on October 11, 2024. In order to avoid advertising, additional fees, and costs, the 2023 balances would need to be paid in full by September 6, 2024. After that date, payment must be certified funds and must include all additional fees to avoid Tax Sale. If this pertains to you, you will be notified directly.

A Message from the Chief of Police, Michael J. Woodrow

On behalf of the men and women of UBPD, I wish to welcome our residents and visitors alike to the much anticipated and exciting 2024 Summer Season! That said, school is out, which equates to an exponential increase in pedestrian/cycling, jogging, traffic, etc. Please remain vigilant. Contact the UBPD Traffic Safety Bureau (732-264-0313) is you have any traffic concerns or issues.

Please follow the official Union Beach web site for updates regarding the Army Corps beachfront project, as well as the UBPD social media sites (Facebook, Instagram, etc.).

We continue to ask everyone to remain cognizant of the many moving parts that encompass the beachfront project (parking, traffic, restricted areas, etc.). If an issue arises, or if you simply have a question, please give us a call. Together we continue to keep our beautiful community clean and safe through education, partnerships, and enforcement.

In anticipation of our centennial anniversary, the UBPD is in the process of planning numerous exciting events. If you have any photographs of the force over the course of the last 100 years, please feel free to send them to our social media site(s) inbox. UBPD responds to an average of nearly 12,000 calls for service per annum. No job is too big or small for our internationally recognized professional police officers. We truly live in the best town in the State, not just due to the scenic beauty, but most importantly, due to the residents! The fabric of America!

Respectfully, Chief of Police Michael J. Woodrow [NJ State Accredited "Advanced" Chief Executive]

Union Beach Recreation

<u>Music and Games at the Beachfront</u> — Every Wednesday (weather permitting) until September 4, 2024 from 6 to 9 p.m. at the Union Beach Beachfront

<u>Christmas in July Movie & Celebration</u> — Friday, July 26, 2024 at 8:30 p.m. in Scholer Park. Join UBRC for the most wonderful time of the year (almost!). Come in festive attire and join the "Christmas in July" fun! More information will be shared on our Social Media closer to the event.

<u>Fall Festival Sign Ups</u> — Interested in becoming a vendor at this year's Fall Festival? Email us for more information! UBRec@UnionBeachNJ.gov.

Stay up to date on all of our upcoming events by liking us on Facebook and following us on Instagram @UnionBeachRecreation.

Questions? Email us! <u>UBRec@UnionBeachNJ.gov</u>.

Appliance, Metal, Leaf & Christmas Tree Pick-Up

While we do keep to a schedule, you can now go to <u>ubnj.net</u> to make us aware of when you need any of the above items picked up. Click on "Report a Concern Non-Emergency" and fill out the form. You will receive an email telling you when your items will be picked up. Appliances/Metals are collected every two weeks. Leaves are picked up weekly in November and December. Christmas Trees are picked up weekly in January. Bulk items remain picked up by our contractor according to the 2024 Recycling and Trash Collection Calendar.

NJNG ENERGY ASSISTANCE DAY — September 26 at Borough Hall from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Disposal of Branches/Brush/Grass Clippings

Our garbage contractor will accept branches/brush along with your regular garbage pick-up—on the second pick-up of the week (either Thursday or Friday). Branches MUST be bundled. Bundles CANNOT be more than 4 feet in length and CANNOT weigh more than 50 pounds. Anything larger than 3 inches in diameter MUST be cut up. If branches are too small to bundle, they should be placed in a can, the weight of which should NOT exceed 50 pounds. The contractor will accept only THREE bundles or cans at a time. PLEASE NOTE: The garbage contractor does not accept grass clippings; neither does the Department of Public Works. We recommend that you leave cut grass on your lawn, as it is actually good for your lawn.

Union Beach Library

The Library has NEW HOURS! Monday from 11 a.m. to 6 p.m, Tuesday and Thursday from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., Wednesday and Friday from 1 to 5 p.m., and closed on Saturday. Children's events are held on Monday and begin at 4 p.m. The Library will gladly be available for groups on Saturday, upon request.

Help us raise some funds for the Meeting Room Make-Over! During the months of July and August, you'll have a chance to receive a new Laptop, just in time for Back to School. A \$5 donation will give you three (3) tries. (Thank you Harry Hoff for donating the Laptop!) The drawing will be held on August 16 at 2 p.m.

The Library Associations Meetings are at 6:30 p.m. in the Library on July 9, August 13, & Sept. 10. Check out www.ubnj.net or UBlibrary Memorial Facebook page, for our most current events and news! Happy Summer!

Keyport Ministerium Food Pantry

April was "Volunteer Month." The Keyport Food Pantry could not function without our volunteers. We have a wonderful group of dedicated volunteers who work tirelessly to help us try to put an end to food insecurity.

For those with vegetable gardens, if you have an abundance of produce as you harvest, please keep

us in mind. Our clients appreciate receiving fresh produce.

During the summer months we provide "snack bags" to our clients with school-age children. If you are able to help us with this project, we are asking for donations of kid-friendly, individually wrapped snack items such as: fruit snacks, granola bars, crackers, etc. We also include single-serve food items as well, such as: microwavable macaroni and cheese/pasta bowls/frozen sandwiches, etc.

All donations can be dropped off at 42 Elizabeth St., Keyport. Donations are accepted Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.; Tuesdays and Thursdays from 12 to 5 p.m. There are metal bins for non-perishable food outside of the pantry. If you would like to donate perishable food items, please call 732-888-1986 to make arrangements. Ask for Natalie.

If you are in need of assistance, contact us at 732-888-1986 or message us on our Facebook page: Keyport Ministerium Food Pantry.

American Legion Post 321 News

The Post is sponsoring a Super 50/50. The funds will be used to sand and paint the building's structural steel. Tickets are \$20 each and available at the Post during business hours. The winning ticket will be drawn on August 31 during a BBQ fundraiser. This fundraiser will be open to the public. Keep an eye on our Facebook page for details. Please support your local American Legion Post!

Electronics Recycling

Public Works will continue to accept electronics from Union Beach residents <u>ONLY</u>. By law, television sets and computer components must be recycled. Each address will be restricted to the disposal of three television sets per calendar year. Proof of residency must be provided.

Beachfront Parking Passes

Parking passes are available and are good for 2 years—through 2025. These passes are for free parking <u>ONLY</u> in the numbered spaces along the beachfront.

If you are a Union Beach resident and would like a parking pass, please stop by Borough Hall with a registration card for each motorized vehicle, and your driver's license.

Note: Please place your parking pass inside the windshield (not back window) on the passenger side of the rearview mirror.

Tenant Landlord Registration is due, please register in person or on our web site today!

Business/Rental Insurance Registration is due, please register in person or on our web site today!

Union Beach Board of Health

Union Beach Free Rabies Vaccine Clinic will be held at the Department of Public Works (1400 Florence Avenue) on Saturday, November 9, from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. All dogs must be on leashes and all cats must be in carriers. Please bring your most recent rabies certification.

For critter issues, please call the SPCA Animal Control at 732-383-1090.

Reminder to leash your dogs — it is the law!!!

Monmouth County Wellness Transportation

Monmouth County has partnered with EZ Ride to provide essential transportation services for residents who may face challenges accessing necessary wellness resources.

The program was designed to support Monmouth County residents by providing transportation services for essential needs such as doctor's appointments, pharmacy visits, health department events, and access to food shopping and pantries.

Guidelines include:

- MUST have a working cell phone
- Each person will be allowed to make two round trip rides a week pending approval of need
- Rides are limited to the resident and one additional person
- If children require a car seat/booster seat, it is the responsibility of the parent/guardian
- Must be able to get in and out of the vehicle with gentle assistance (no wheelchairs)

For more information email MCTransportCoordinator@co.monmouth.nj.us or call 732-431-7448.

Red Flag Warning!

The National Weather Service issues a red flag warning when the three elements that increase wild-fire risk are present.

These conditions include:

- Hot temperature: makes everything dry and easily combustible
- Very low humidity: dry air dries out vegetation further, increasing fire risk
- Strong winds: can quickly fan small fires into infernos

But wait, this is Union Beach! This is not a forest! That is correct, but we are susceptible to wild-fires! Union Beach is surrounded by marsh grass which burns fast and furiously. EVERYONE needs to be aware of these conditions and use caution when a red flag warning is issued.

Watch all smoking materials, extinguish all outdoor fires completely, do not throw charcoal on the ground, never leave a fire unattended. There shall be no open burning during a red flag warning. Throw out dry plants and landscape wisely around your home. Keep mulch moist during hot, dry days. Keep mulch away from combustible materials.

Let's keep Union Beach safe by following these suggestions. Pay attention to any red flag warnings issued by the National Weather Service.

THE BOROUGH OF UNION BEACH WISHES TO CONGRATULATE ALL 2024 GRADUATES!!

Message from the Code Enforcement Office

The Code Enforcement office would like to thank all those residents who are helping to keep our town looking beautiful.

We are still asking for help with the following items:

- 1. Yards should be well maintained. This includes removal of rubbish and debris, cutting of grass, removal of weeds, etc. This includes front yard, rear yard, and any grass on adjacent curbs. We will be placing a large emphasis on exterior maintenance of properties throughout this upcoming season.
- 2. All empty lots must be identified with either the property address, or the block and lot numbers. It must be large enough to be read from the street and placed in a location that is visible from the street.
- 3. All homes must have a house number that is large enough to be visible from the street. You never know when an emergency will hit, and the first responders will have to try and locate your home.

Thank you in advance for helping to keep our town safe and clean during these next few months.

Grace United Methodist Church

Grace United Methodist Church is located at 115 St. James Ave. in Union Beach. We are a small, but very friendly church. We welcome everyone. If you would like to be part of a small, friendly group of people, try us out! Our weekly Sunday services start at 9 a.m. led by Pastor Gene Chamberlin. Scott Woolley, Certified Lay Speaker, and Donna Bondi, Lay Servant, assist during our services, as well as our acolytes. Our Sunday School meets every Sunday morning at 9 a.m. If you are unable to attend in person, our service is live-streamed on our Facebook page.

Our community outreach programs include NA groups that meet every Sunday and Monday, and a yoga group that meets on Wednesdays. We also have a bereavement group for those that have lost a child. This group meets on Thursday evenings at 7 p.m. If you would like further information, please contact our church and we will arrange for someone to get in touch with you.

We are still accepting gently used clothing, shoes and towels/sheets/linens, which will be shipped to countries in need. Donations may be placed in a plastic bag and dropped off in front of the garage located at 122 Floyd Avenue, next to the church parking lot.

We are planning for our 100 year anniversary in 2025. If anyone has any information on the history of Grace, including pictures, please contact the church.

If you are in need of prayers for yourself, or anyone else, please contact the church and we will add your request to our prayer list. Pastor Gene will be happy to speak to anyone in need. You can contact the church at 732-264-0916 to leave your information, and someone will return your call. Our email address is GraceUnitedMeth@optonline.net. Please follow us on Facebook at Grace UMC Union Beach.

As always, we ask for God's Blessings on all who are reading this, your families and friends, our first responders, and our men and women serving in our Armed Forces. We keep all of our children in our prayers, and we pray for protection and guidance for them.

We ask for God's blessing on all of those children and young adults who will be graduating this year, and we ask God to guide them, as they follow their hearts, as they begin new chapters in their lives. We ask that He cover all of us with peace, love and protection. We pray for peace on earth! God bless!

Engineer's Corner

Borough Engineer, Edward Broberg, P.E., provided the following information concerning the status of ongoing construction projects:

Reconstruction of Eighth Street — The Governing Body recently awarded a construction contract to Fiore Paving for the Reconstruction of Eighth Street from Florence Avenue to Pine Street. The improvements include the installation of drainage, new concrete curbs and sidewalks, where it exists today, and a reconstruction of the existing roadway surface. The project is part of the 2024 Roadway Improvement Program. Construction is underway and we anticipate the concrete work to be completely by mid-June and the roadway to be milled and paved by the end of July, 2024.

Roadway Improvements Park Avenue-Phase II — The Governing Body recently awarded a construction contract to Fiore Paving for the Roadway and Drainage Improvements along Park Avenue from Pine Street to the Flat Creek Bridge. The improvements will include the installation of drainage, replacement of certain sections of concrete curbs and sidewalks, installation of ADA compliant sidewalk ramps at the intersections, elevating the low area near the bridge to minimize nuisance flooding, and the milling and resurfacing of the existing roadway. The project is funded in part through a grant from the New Jersey Department of Transportation Municipal Aid Grant Program in the amount of \$314,292. The project is to be part of the 2024 Roadway Improvement Program. We anticipate construction to begin in mid-June and be completed by the end of July, 2024.

Scholer Park Improvements-Phase IX — The Governing Body recently awarded a construction contract to Shoretop Construction for Scholer Park Improvements Phase IX. The improvements include the installation of a lighted walking trail with added security cameras around the perimeter of the existing ballfields. The project is funded in part through a grant in the amount of \$125,000 from the Monmouth County Open Space Grant Program. Included with the Scholer Park Improvements Phase IX is the construction of three Pickle Ball courts. The Pickle Ball Courts will replace the existing skateboard park. We anticipate the construction to begin mid-June and be completed by mid to late August, 2024.

Army Corps of Engineers Flood Control Project — The construction contract of Phase I of the multiphased shore protection project is now completed and the beach is open to the public. The project included the construction of an easterly and westerly terminal stone groin, the installation of approximately 600,000 cy of sand extending from the westerly stone groin to the easterly stone groin at Flat Creek. The Corps continues with the design plans for the remaining phases of the project. Weekly status updates can be found on the Borough's web site.

2024 Monmouth County Community Development Grant Application — The Borough will be submitting a grant application to the Monmouth County Community Development Grant Program for the Reconstruction of Fifth Street from Florence Avenue to Pine Street. The improvements will include the installation of drainage, new concrete curbs, and a total reconstruction of the existing roadway. If successful, we anticipate construction to be part of the 2025 Roadway Improvement Program.

2025 New Jersey Department of Transportation Municipal Aid Grant — The Borough will be submitting a grant application to the New Jersey Department of Transportation Municipal Aid Grant Program for the milling and repaving of Park Avenue Phase III from the Flat Creek Bridge east to Union Avenue. The improvements will include the installation of certain drainage, installation of certain sections of new concrete curbs and sidewalks, and milling and resurfacing of the existing roadway. If successful, we anticipate construction to be part of the 2025 Roadway Improvement Program.

2024 Turf Maintenance Program — The Governing Body recently awarded a three-year maintenance contract to On-Site Landscape for the Turf Maintenance Program of all ball fields, parks, and open space areas throughout the Borough. The Turf Maintenance Program includes the fertilization and treatment of all athletic fields and common-grassed areas within the Borough.

A Message from Mayor Charles W. Cocuzza

Dear Friends,

After another cold winter and the unseasonably cold temperatures and rain that came with spring, the SUMMER is finally here! I hope everyone has an opportunity to enjoy the company of family, friends and loved ones over these next few months.

As we enter the summer months we remind everyone to please drive carefully, as the children are out of school and we anticipate our parks, local restaurants and new beach to be very busy.

We would like to remind everyone that parking at the beachfront is free to residents only with a parking pass. Please bring your license and registration to Borough Hall to obtain your parking pass, which is free of charge!

Heading into the coming months we will have a few Road Reconstruction Projects and a park upgrade at Scholer Park taking place.

Reconstruction of Park Avenue from Pine Street to the bridge deck. As part of this Reconstruction the roadway will be raised with the goal of keeping the roadway open during coastal high tides. Due to this work, the roadway will be closed for a few weeks. Please follow local detours until the roadway is re-opened

Reconstruction of 8th Street between Florence Ave & Pine Street

Scholer Park will see an Installation of a paved walking track around the ball fields, with lighting

As we are all aware, Phase One of the Army Corp of Engineers Flood Protection Project has been completed! The new Beach area and crossovers look fantastic! We hope everyone enjoys it!

We are very happy to announce that on July 3rd there will be fireworks in Union Beach this year!

As always, you can find out more information and upcoming schedules on our Borough website at www.ubnj.net We also have some upcoming events:

The UB5k sponsored by the Union Beach PBA Local #291 — Date to be announced

Union Beach Recreation will have their Annual Summer Kick-Off

Union Beach Summer Recreation Program. Please check out the Union Beach Recreation Facebook page for more information

As always, you can find more information on our Borough website at www.ubnj.net

Finally, I want to Thank the entire Council, along with all of our Borough Employees, Professional Staff, First Responders, Volunteers and Residents for their hard work and dedication to our community each and every day to continue making Union Beach the Best Little Town in NJ!

CONGRATULATIONS & BEST WISHES to all of the Graduates of the Class of 2024!

We are ALL very Proud of you!!!!

May God Bless all of our First Responders and keep them safe! May God Bless all of you and your families!

Be Safe!

Charlie

BOROUGH OF UNION BEACH 650 POOLE AVENUE UNION BEACH, NJ 07735 STANDARD RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO. 482
RED BANK,
NEW JERSEY
07701

ECRWSS EDDM
POSTAL PATRON
UNION BEACH,
NEW JERSEY 07735

The Borough of Union Beach Summer 2024 Newsletter